
Southern Public Schools Updated Dress Code 
Southern Public Schools are implementing new handbooks for the 2019-2020 
school year.  The new handbooks originated from KSB School Law and the 
district has an updated dress code policy for all PK-12 students.  Here is the 
updated dress code policy below and please feel free to contact your building 
principal if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
Dress Code 

Students must come to school dressed in clean, neat, and appropriate 
clothing to conform to educational standards.   
 
Students are prohibited from wearing the following attire: 
1. Clothing displaying indecent, suggestive or profane writing, pictures or 

slogans 
2. Clothing that advertises or displays alcohol, tobacco or any illegal 

substance 
3. Caps, hats and bandannas during the school day or at school-

sponsored events 
4. Bare feet (some type of footwear must be worn) 
5. Short-shorts, biker shorts, or cutoffs (Elementary students will not be 

allowed to wear shorts, capri’s, bermuda shorts or flip-flops from 11/1-
3/15) 

6. Hairstyles which distract from the learning process or the health and 
safety for either the student or others   

7. Any clothing that could cause damage to others or school property 
8. Clothing that is torn, ripped, or cut 
9. Shirts, blouses, or other clothing worn unbuttoned, unzipped, or 

otherwise purposely unfastened 
10. “Grubby clothes,” those which are purposely torn or bedraggled or 

threadbare, dirty or disheveled 
11. Costumes and/or those clothes intended only for leisure, entertaining 

or special occasions 
12. Bare "midriff" (belly button) styles, see-through and low cut blouses, 

halters, tank tops or thin-strapped tops (spaghetti straps) 
13. Pants and shorts worn below the waist so as to expose undergarments 
14. Pants that drag on the floor 
15. Chains hanging or attached to pants or shorts 
16. Coats during school hours unless the student has permission from a 

faculty member 
17. Clothing with tears or holes that expose flesh or underclothes                           
 
Students who violate dress code guidelines will be required to correct the 
violation by changing into something appropriate at school or returning 
home to change.  A detention or suspension may be given to make up the 



time away from school.  Students will also receive zeros for any class time 
they miss while correcting the violation.  Repeated dress code violations may 
result in more severe consequences. 
	


